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Comments for Public Posting: 1 support the adoption of a truly independent redistricting
commission in Los Angeles. City Council lines should be drawn
without the influence of politicians, and district boundaries should
prioritize communities of interest. We deserve a fair process that
puts the citizens of Los Angeles first. I urge you to vote for an
independent redistricting commission and end gerrymandering in
our city. Also, they should be held to standards of integrity. If
those standards are broken ousting them from office should not be
roadblocked by strict rules that will keep them in office. Kevin De
Leon is an embarrassment to everyone in this city. Yet there is a
blind eye taken to ensure that he remains. Everyone involved
deserved to leave. At least they were not cowardly. They have my
respect for leaving. Kevin, well, I think my thoughts are easily
understood.



